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      October 8, 2021 

Dear Elroy Fifth Grade Families, 

This letter is to notify you that due to the number of positive cases of COVID-19 combined 
with the number of fifth grade students currently in quarantine, that the FIFTH-GRADE 
CLASSROOMS at ELROY will participate in synchronous online instruction from 
Monday, October 11 through Friday, October 15, 2021.  

Below is a list of responses to Frequently Asked Questions.  

1) Is my fifth-grade child to report to Elroy on Monday, October 11, 2021? 

No, all FIFTH-grade students will participate in online synchronous instruction the week of 
October 11, 2021-Friday October 15, 2021.  

2) If I have children in other grade levels are, they permitted to report to Elroy? 

If your other children have not been identified as a close contact or tested positive, they are 
expected to report to Elroy for in-person instruction.  

3) Can my other children participate in online instruction? 

No, only students in FIFTH-grade are participating in online instruction for this week.  

4) What time does my child need to login to Canvas?  

All fifth-grade students are to log into Canvas by 8:30am each day. The teacher will take 
attendance at 8:30am. If the students do not log in, they will be marked as unexcused absent 
for the day. They will also be required to make-up the missed work.  

5) What if my child did not bring home the necessary materials? 

Please call the office and our staff will gather your child’s materials. The materials may be 
picked up on Monday.  

6) How will my child know what to do in Canvas? 

The FIFTH-grade teachers will distribute a calendar with each day’s scheduled classes. 
Teachers will still report to Elroy and will instruct classes online. They will also schedule 
time to students to answer questions. The students will not be in one consecutive session all 
day long. Instead, the teacher may ask them to participate in a demonstration lesson and 
then assign independent work. The teacher will be available to answer questions during the 
independent work time.  
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 7) Will my child still have special classes?  

  Yes, students will follow their special schedule. The teachers may have to adapt lessons since the 
  students will not be in-person.  

 8) Will my child receive special education services for Math, ELA, speech, OT, PT?  

  Yes, students will participate in scheduled special education services. Teachers and   
  providers will  reach out with additional information.  

 9) Will my child still receive English as a Second Language instruction? 

  Yes, Ms. Roselle will reach out with additional information.   

 10) Is my child still eligible to receive a FREE breakfast and lunch for the week of    
       October 11- October 18, 2021? 

  Please click on the link below to complete the survey by Saturday, October 9, 2021 by 6pm. This 
  will provide The Nutrition Group with time to prepare meals for the students. The survey explains 
  how the meals will be distributed.  The survey is also posted on the COVID-19 page of the district 
  website.   

     Link to the breakfast and lunch survey: 

 https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=sE61742oP0a8ziWfLJC78U8En6Q_WQNBklGbp  
2NlWpJUQz BaNEtPRlNWSk1MQzZKNzFBNTE2SE1BTC4u   

 11) I have a question individual to my child. Who should I contact?  

  Please reach out to the appropriate staff member: 

  Mrs. Sheri Duing- 412-881-4484 ext. 3311 or via email at sheri.duing@bb-sd.com 

  Mrs. Alyssa Brutscher- 412-881-4484 ext. 3310 or via email at alyssa.brutscher@bb-sd.com  

  Mrs. Megan Williams- 412-881 4484 ext. 3306 or via email at megan.williams@bb-sd.com 

  Ms. Kayla Rodi- 412-881-4484 ext. 3210 or via email at kayla.rodi@bb-sd.com  

  Dr. Barbara Pagan- 412-881-4484 ext. 3200 or via email at barbara.pagan@bb-sd.com  

 

  Sincerely, 

 

 

  Amy M. Burch, D.Ed. 

  Superintendent of the Brentwood Borough School 
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